Blackshear-Prospect Hill Neighborhood Association
Carver Branch Library
[bookmark: _GoBack]September 24, 2015
Minutes of Meeting

David Thomas called the meeting to order at 6:40 pm.  There were 15 members and visitors present. Minutes were read and approved and Treasurer reported $594.80 in the bank.

After Hours Fundraiser:  Tiffany Russell announces a neighborhood fundraiser at Gourmand’s after the National Night Out Barbeque at the old Gamboa on Tuesday night the  6th of October.  The proceeds from selling the beer donated by distributors and the nonalcoholic beverage sales will go to the neighborhood association.

Hazard and Vulnerability Analysis for East Austin:  Rick Schumacher presented his analysis on East Austin’s vulnerability to toxic/fire/flooding hazards.  He recommends we try to work with faith based organizations to correct such hazards.

Zoning Change Request:  The Porto Brothers, who own 2513 East 10th Street, are asking to change the zoning form LI to NO-MU-CO-NP.  When queried by neighbors on what they intend to do, they had no plans.  Rick moved and Sam Rybers seconded the motion to approve the change.  The request carried with 5 in favor, 3 in opposition, and 1 abstention.

Code Compliance:  A presentation given expands on how code enforcement is overwhelmed.
The conversations centered around straightening the curb at Bryan and Harvard Street.

National Night Out:  Ms. Cannon will have the flyers for National Night Out ready by September 30.

Ocean: Robertson Hill Neighborhood Association is asking for Blackshear’s support to block a request from the owner of the property at 12th and IH35 who wants to add an additional 50 feet to the proposed twin towers.  With Darrell’s motion and Nate’s second, Blackshear supports Robertson Hill’s opposition to the increased height with 9 in favor. 

The next meeting is October 29, 2015.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 .


